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MINUTES of the meeting of the Board of Health of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, February 14, 2011 at 7:35 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Board Members:
Mary H. Forbes

Lawrence La Ronde

Everett Merrill 




Douglas M. Singleterry





Frank “Skip” Stabile, Chairman


Also Present:

Michael Giordano Jr., Mayor





David Hollod, Borough Administrator   

Eric M. Bernstein, Esq., Borough Attorney 




Richard K. Phoenix, Board Secretary


ABSENT:


Board Members:
Robert E. Hitchcock (excused)





Frank Righetti (excused)

The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Board Chairman Stabile. 

Moment of Silence in Honor of the Men and Women Serving in Our Armed Forces

Board Chairman Stabile read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is a meeting of the Board of Health of the Borough of North Plainfield being held in compliance with N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq.  Adequate notice of this meeting was provided by transmitting notice to the Courier News, The Star-Ledger and WKMB Radio on February 7, 2011, and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."


PUBLIC COMMENT:  No comments.   

DISCUSSION:  CONTRACT WITH PLAINFIELD AREA HUMANE SOCIETY


Mrs. Forbes expressed her concerns about the $750.00 charge for medical fees.  Mr. David Lester, President of the Humane Society was present and explained that the Borough is responsible for the emergency medical care for any unclaimed pet, up to the amount of $750.00.  Mrs. Forbes questioned if pets are ever turned in to the Humane Society when the owners cannot afford them; Mr. Lester replied in the affirmative.  Mrs. Forbes proposed her concerns about the Borough being billed after the fact for a turned-in animal to which Mr. Lester explained this is not a common situation.  Regarding vet bills for stray animals, Mr. Lester detailed that the Borough would only billed when a stray animal is picked up; the Borough would not be billed if the owner decided to turn an animal in.  

Mr. Merrill requested a brief status report.  Mr. Lester advised that they broke even financially last year, surviving two of the worst economic years; they strive to stay on top of the shelter’s condition and are fortunate to have numerous volunteers to paint and clean when necessary.


Mr. Singleterry commented on the five percent increase over last year; Mr. Hollod explained their concerns about anything exceeding the mandated State cap.  Mr. Lester questioned the last time the Borough did an animal census.  Mr. Hollod advised that they would look at the animal license renewals.  
Mr. Singleterry questioned why the Borough is held responsible for the $750.00 emergency medical fee.  Mr. Lester explained that the animal is considered the Borough’s animal if it is taken to the Humane Society.   Mr. Lester added that this is the typical procedure for most municipalities.  

Board Chairman Stabile stated that he was pleased to hear that the Humane Society has such a strong relationship with the Scouts and corporate people with regards to some of the building upkeep.  Mr. Lester explained that they have been keeping on top of conditions to satisfy the State.    


Mr. La Ronde presented the following Resolution and moved its adoption:


RESOLUTION NO. BH02-14-11-01  WHEREAS, the Borough Board of Health wishes to address the need for animal control services, collection of rabies suspected animals, the operation of an animal shelter and related matters; and,


WHEREAS, the Plainfield Area Humane Society has proposed to provide all of these services to the Borough of North Plainfield for calendar year 2011; and


WHEREAS, the Borough Board of Health is interested in entering into an agreement for the services set forth above with the Plainfield Area Humane Society.


NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the Borough Council acting as the Board of Health of the Borough of North Plainfield, County of Somerset, State of New Jersey shall enter into an Agreement with the Plainfield Area Humane Society for animal control services in the amount of $3,414.61/month (plus other expenses as per the Agreement) for calendar year 2011.  The Borough reserves the right to extend said contract for up to an additional two (2) years, as per the terms of said Agreement.  A copy of said Agreement shall be on file with the Borough Clerk.  The Board Chairperson and Board Secretary are hereby authorized to execute said Agreement on behalf of the Board.  


Seconded by Mrs. Forbes with Roll Call as follows:


Ayes:  Forbes, La Ronde, Merrill, Stabile


Nays:  Singleterry 


Resolution carried 4-1.   

Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mr. Merrill and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 7:52 p.m.
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